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Ruiz, Nina

From: Colorado Kids Ranch <Hello@coloradokidsranch.com>

Sent: Monday, September 4, 2023 1:09 PM

To: Ruiz, Nina

Subject: Fwd: Fond Memories and Experiences at the Pumpkin Patch and Kids Ranch

 

 
To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the  
Internet.

 
Colorado Kids Ranch 

719-799-6708 

18065 Saddlewood Rd 

Monument CO 80132 

www.ColoradoKidsRanch.com 

 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Julie Seehawer <jseehawer@yahoo.com> 

Date: Sat, Sep 2, 2023 at 5:02 PM 

Subject: Fond Memories and Experiences at the Pumpkin Patch and Kids Ranch 

To: <HollyWilliams@elpasoco.com>, <camibremer@elpasoco.com>, <LonginosGonzalezJr@elpasoco.com>, 

<stanvanderwerf@elpasoco.com>, <CarrieGeitner@elpasoco.com> 

Cc: <Hello@coloradokidsranch.com> 

 

Dear El Paso Commissioners, 

 

I hope this message finds you well. I wanted to take a moment to express my heartfelt appreciation for the wonderful 

community resources we have in El Paso, specifically the Pumpkin Patch and Colorado Kids Ranch. As a long-time 

resident, I have had the privilege of enjoying these places with my family every year, and I wanted to share some of the 

experiences that have made them so special to us. 

 

The Pumpkin Patch has been a cherished destination for our family every fall season. The beautiful vibrant fields, fun 

family activities and the joy of picking out the perfect pumpkin create lasting memories for both kids and adults alike. It's 

not just about the pumpkins; it's about the sense of togetherness, family traditions and the opportunity to celebrate the 

changing seasons. 

 

Additionally, the Colorado Kids Ranch has been an invaluable resource for our community. Its commitment to education 

and engagement is evident in every visit. My children have participated in educational programs and hands-on activities 

that have enriched their understanding of nature and animals and hard work. The Ranch has provided a safe and 

educational environment for our daughters to learn and grow. 

 

I want to commend your efforts in maintaining and improving vital community spaces. The care and dedication you put 

into these facilities do not go unnoticed. It's through your commitment that families like mine can continue to enjoy 

these wonderful experiences that enrich our lives. 
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Thank you for your ongoing support of the Pumpkin Patch and Colorado Kids Ranch. I look forward to many more years 

of creating cherished memories with my family at this incredible place. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

John & Julie Butterworth  

256 Misty Creek Drive 

Monument, CO 80132 

Julie2Butterworth@gmail.com 

770-598-0377 


